
      SEPTEMBER 2016 NEWSLETTER 

The first meeting of the Garden Club held on Sept. 14th was a huge 

success!  Approximately 30 ladies were in attendance, which included 

several guests and new members. 

Our new Executive Board consists of Jeanne Paff, President; Jane Boyle, 

Vice President; Teddy Altreuter, Secretary; and Kay Craig, Treasurer.  

We have in place our Membership Chairs, Linda Rugg and Bobbie 

Blatnica.  We also have three co-chairs for Programs, Garen Waters, Kay 

Forbes and Cheryl Brush.  The various committees were explained 

during the meeting and sign-up sheets made available.  Many have 

already volunteered to serve on one or more committees, and we 

thank you all for responding so quickly.  We hope to complete our sign-

ups at our October meeting, so if you have not already signed up, 

please consider how you would like to serve. We can only be a 

successful Garden Club if we all do our share and work together. Keep 

in mind that membership in the Garden Club is open not only to 

members of the CSPOA, but also to any resident or property owner in 

the Town of Carolina Shores. 

COMING UP IN OCTOBER        

Meeting Wednesday, Oct. 12th @ 1:00 p.m. in the CSPOA clubhouse 

Program will be “Tips and Tasks” to prepare our gardens for winter with 

Master Gardener, Sam Marshall as our speaker. 



 


